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BUIKEMA, Christina Maria
¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯

Peacefully, surrounded by her
loving family, on Friday June
11, 2021 at her home in
Georgetown. Christine, in her
70th year, beloved wife of Cor
for 50 years. Loving mother
of Cason (Robyn), Rachel
(Justin) DeWaard, Leah (Lucas)
Rogerson and Elaine (Jacob)
Speelman. Proud Oma of
Elijah, Kiara, Levi, Hayden,
Kristin, Alyssa, Joel, Charlotte,
Caitlin, Daniel, Hannah,
George, Paul, Ryan and
Peyton. Dear sister of John
(Jean) Van Hemert, Harry
(Ginny) Van Hemert, Alex (Rin)
Van Hemert, Sara (the late
Adrian) Van Luyk, Irene (John)
Vandersteen, Nellie (Hugh)
VanDyke, Audrey (John)
Schenk and Jim (Glenda) Van
Hemert. Friends will be
received at the Jones Funeral
Home, 11582 Trafalgar Road,
Georgetown (905) 877-3631
on Wednesday June 16, 2021
from 2-4 and 6-8 p.m. A
private family service will be
held at the Georgetown
Christian Reformed Church,
11611 Trafalgar Road, George-
town on Thursday June 17,
2021 at 11 a.m. Interment
Greenwood Cemetery, George
-town. Memorial contributions
to Cancer Assistance Services
of Halton Hills cancer
assistance.org or World
Renew world renew.ca would
be appreciated. Due to Covid-
19 restrictions, please call the
funeral home to register for
the visitation to be held at the
funeral home on Wednesday.

To send expressions of
sympathy visit

www.jonesfuneralhome.co

Visit www.metrolanddirect.com
today to place your listing or call

1-800-263-6480 and speak to one of
our live operators who can place it for
you. Call centre open M-F until 5pm.

You can tell your graduate how proud you are of their
milestone in the pages of their community newspaper.
On June 24th we will be publishing a special Graduation
feature carrying pictures and your notes of pride of their
monumental achievement.

Visit metrolanddirect.com for more info

CELEBRATE YOUR
GRADUATE!

https://www.metrolanddirect.com/grad

SHOUT IT OUT WITH A
LAWN SIGN!

From as little as $24.99 (prices vary by newspaper) you can give your
graduate the special recognition they deserve. For an extra special
touch you can add a lawn sign for as little as $29.99!
Don’t worry if your graduate lives in a different community - with

over 60 community newspapers across
Ontario, there’s a good chance we can
help share your message!
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Keep up the hard work!

We are so proud of all

your achievements!

Love Mommy, Daddy

& all your family!
 Daddy  ,ye MommvoL amily!
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Single-sided full colour customizable
24” x 24” lawn sign including

delivery to anywhere in Ontario for
$29.99 including shipping & handling

plus applicable taxes.

Order up to June 17th (7 business
days prior our special section) for

delivery by June 24th!
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Orders
must be in by

Midnight
Thursday,
June 17th,

2021

ROBBINS, Stuart (Stu) George, Ph.D.
March 11, 1939 - Bognor Regis, England

June 8, 2021 - Calgary, Alberta
¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯¯

It is with heavy hearts that we
announce the passing of Stuart
(Stu) George Robbins on
Tuesday, June 8, 2021, two
years to the day after the
passing of his beloved wife
and life-long soulmate Pat. Stu
was also predeceased by his
son Kevin, and leaves behind
son Steve and Donna;
granddaughters, Hayley and
Chelsea; his brother David and
Linda; and sister Stella; along
with an extensive network of
family and friends with global
reach.

After growing up as childhood
sweethearts, Stu, Pat and the
two boys made the bold move
to immigrate from Exeter,
England to Edmonton, Alberta
in 1964 after Stu procured a
lectureship position at the
University of Alberta in the
Faculty of Physical Education,
the beginning of what would
become a brilliant academic
career. While working full-time,
Stu completed his Master's
degree in Education at
Washington State University
and his PhD at the University
of Alberta. During this time Stu
became a fixture in the
Edmonton community and was
recognized for his indelible
impact on both community and

varsity sport. He was the
founder and inaugural coach of
the UofA Golden Bears Soccer
team and led them to their first
national title in 1972 a success
that was followed by a silver
medal in 1973, an outcome
declared by Stu "the result of a
botch-up." Coach Stu, as he
was fondly addressed, was a
national level diving coach and
the first Director of coaching
for the Alberta Soccer
Association, something he did
in his 'spare' time.

In 1974, Stu moved to York
University where he remained
until retirement in 2000.
During this stage of his career,
he was an avid crusader for the
importance of sport and
recreation in the development
of young minds and contri-
buted to the advancement of
the Department of Physical
Education as it evolved into
one of the top kinesiology
programs in the country. Upon
moving from Edmonton, they
settled in Georgetown, Ontario
where the family was well
recognized in the community.
In 2000, Pat and Stu returned
to the west, retiring in Calgary
to be closer to their cherished
grandchildren, a move that
provided the opportunity to be
actively involved in their
academic and personal
growth, something that was
extremely important to Stu
until his final days. Importantly,
Stu also stood as a trusted
mentor and role model for his
son Steve as he followed in his
footsteps and embarked on his
own academic career.

Stu has received many
accolades during his life but of

specific note are the
Commemorative Medal for the
125th Anniversary of the
Confederation of Canada,
Canada's Golden Jubilee
Medal in 2002, and induction
into the University of Alberta
Sports Wall of Fame (class of
2007), and York University's
Hall of Fame (2009).

Stu was an active member of
the United Church community
where in Edmonton he was a
founding member of
Southminster United Church
and at St. Thomas United
Church in Calgary where he
was a trusted voice that
provided encouragement and
comfort to the community.
Whether in academia or in the
community, Stu held that "my
style of leadership was to bring
people together and facilitate
people doing things better." A
motto that he hopes will
continue in his absence. He is
an inspiration for many and will
remain in our hearts. A
Celebration of Life will be held
in his honour at St. Thomas
United Church at a future time
when restrictions allow for all
to participate (Stu was not a
"virtual" guy).

If friends so desire, in lieu of
flowers, memorial tributes may
be made directly to The
Calgary Humane Society, 4455
- 110th Avenue S.E., Calgary,
AB T2C 2T7, Telephone:
(403)205-4455,
www.calgaryhumane.ca, or to
the Tim Horton Children's
Foundation, RR#2, 264
Glenmorris Road East, St.
George, ON N0E 1N0
Telephone: (519) 448 - 1248,
https://timscamps.com/donate/

In living memory of Stuart Robbins, a tree will be planted in the
Ann & Sandy Cross Conservation Area by McINNIS & HOLLOWAY FUNERAL HOMES,
Crowfoot, 82 Crowfoot Circle NW, CALGARY, AB T3G 2T3, Telephone: 403-241-0044.

ANNOUNCEMENTS OBITUARIES

Your life has been changed
forever by this little person.

Capture the importance and create a keepsake 
your baby will treasure one day – publish

your birth announcement.

Honour life’s milestones with a published Announcement.
May the winds of love blow softly and whisper so you’ll hear; we will always love and miss you and wish that you were here.

1-800-263-6480 
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